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CCT believes that the most appropriate solution is for the WA Government to develop a State Energy
Policy that provides a framework for, among other things, investment in energy infrastructure. We
believe this would enhance surety for market participants with respect to the long-term supply outlook
for energy resources, thereby enabling appropriate fuel price signalling.

Discussion Point 2: Impact of Fuel Counstraints on the Market

The recent gas constraint caused by the Varanus Island incident has highlighted the problems inherent
in the market during what would be classed as an ‘emergency operating state’. While industry
participants have operated in good faith to ensure continued industry operations during this time, CCI
is concerned that the current market structure does not facilitate appropriate participant actions in
times of crisis.

CCI believes that a State Energy Policy should include government response plans for emergency
operations that are continually reviewed.

Discussion Point 3: Application Process for Network Access Offers

CCI notes that Western Australia’s labour shortages can result in project delays. CCI research
indicates that an additional 400,000 workers will be required over the next decade to ensure adequate
labour supply to support WA industry.

CClI advocates the simplification of approvals processes and the removal of red tape wherever
possible. We have long maintained that delays caused by these imposts reduce the attractiveness of
WA as an investment location.

Discussion Point 10: Moving the STEM closer to real-time or introducing multiple gate closures

In the 7 September 2007 submission to the Authority’s WEM Report to the Minister for Energy, CCI
noted that in the longer term introducing two gate closures, or gate closures closer to real-time, should
encourage greater market participation.

CCI continues to advocate that such adjustments would result in net benefits to both the overall STEM
system and its participants.

Discussion Point 14: Incentives for DSM to Participate in the Market

CCI believes that one of the predominant factors preventing demand-side management (DSM) from
being embraced by the market is the lack of industry knowledge and awareness.

CCT considers that DSM could constitute a valuable income stream for businesses capable of
interrupting their load and could simultaneously deliver significant capacity savings to the network,
delaying or removing the need to bring on substantial new generating facilities or undertake major
transmission network upgrades or augmentations,

CCI fully supports tariff structures that promote energy efficiency and encourage demand side
responses. We consider that some form of increasing block tariff may send an appropriate market
signal, as would time of use pricing that would encourage consumers to alter their production






